
 

Important Dates For Your Diary  

March  
22nd  Year 6 Leadership Day  Members 
23rd  Swimming Lessons Yrs P ς 3 
26th  Swimming Lessons Yrs P ς 3 
27th  SMART8 Yrs 3 ς 6 
28th  Swimming Lessons Yrs P ς 3 
29th  LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

EARLY DISMISSAL ς 2:30 
 

 

April  

16th  CURRICULUM DAY ς NO SCHOOL All Students 
17th  FIRST DAY BACK FOR TERM 2 All Students 
24th  SMART8 Yrs 3 ς 6 
25th ANZAC DAY ς PUBLIC HOLIDAY ς NO 

SCHOOL 
 

26th  VSSS Dance @ Laburnum Members 

 

May  

1st  SMART8 Yrs 3 ς 6 
8th  SMART8 Yrs 3 ς 6 
8th  ICAS Exam ς Digital Technologies Entrants 
9th  Mothers Day Stall  
10th  Mothers Day Stall  
11th  Mothers Day Stall  
15th  SMART8 Yrs 3 ς 6 
15th  NAPLAN Yrs 3 & 5 
16th  NAPLAN Yrs 3 & 5 
17th  NAPLAN Yrs 3 & 5 
                                 EDUCATION WEEK 
21st  Book Fair  
22nd  Book Fair  
23rd  Year 4 Camp ς Day One Yr 4 
24th  Year 4 Camp ς Day One Yr 4 
25th  Year 4 Camp ς Day One Yr 4 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Dear Members of the Glen Waverley Primary School 
Community, 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter for Term One ς as I 
reflect on the term there are so many wonderful things 
to acknowledge and celebrate such as: 

¶ The Prep children commencing school so 
confidently 

¶ The entire student body commencing their learning 
with rigour and intent  

¶ The manner in which the 2018 Foci have been 
embraced 

¶ ¢ƘŜ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
Leaders and Junior School Council  

¶ The very successful Year 5 camp  

¶ The progress of our new gymnasium  

¶ The construction of our new Year 3 ς 6 adventure 
playground  

¶ The introduction of our new school pets guide dog 
in training (Rumer) and our lizard (name yet to be 
decided) and 

¶ The very successful visits from other schools.  
 

2018 Foci 
As mentioned in previous newsletters, this year I have 
introduced 3 key foci in order to sharpen the lens a little 
more throughout our school. The foci being:  
 

¶ Academic Rigour ς the effort we place in teaching 
and learning  

¶ Orderliness ς the importance of ensuring 
everything is in order, organised, neat, tidy etc and 

¶ Educating the Whole Child ς academic education is 
one element of raising happy, healthy children, 
however it is important that we also focus on 
concepts, values or skills such as persistence, 
manners, resilience etc. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Situated in the West Wing on the School Grounds 

Open Monday between 3.00 ï 4.30 pm 

Wednesday between 8:15 ï 9:30 

Closed Public Holidays and School Holidays 

Orders may be left with the office 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Lunch orders are available from our service provider Balance Living 

Catering five days a week. 

Ordering is done through an online service, details of which are 

available on our website or visit 

http://www.balancedlivingcatering.com.au/ 

school-lunch-ordering.html 
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2018 Foci ό/ƻƴǘΩŘύ 
It has been wonderful to see just how well these are being implemented across our school and also at home. For example in 
ǘŜǊƳǎ ƻŦ ά9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƻƭŜ /ƘƛƭŘέ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƘŀǊŜŘΥ   
 
Shaurya ς it is like having prior knowledge and understanding what you are learning so you can be a good student and study 
hard. 
 
Bryle ς it means teachers teaching the whole child and helping us to grow and be good learners. 
 
Rory ς ǳǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ǎŜƴǎŜǎ ǘƻ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ǘƻ aǊΦ /ŀǘŀƭŀƴƻΩǎ 
office a lot and get Principal Awards!  
 
Well done everyone and I look forward to sharing additional stories as to how the 2018 Foci are implemented at home ς 
particularly over the holidays.  
 
 
 

 

Our New Gymnasium Update  
The builders have continued to make excellent progress 
with our new gymnasium. Currently they are 
completing: 

¶ Lining boards 

¶ External cladding  

¶ Insulating the walls  

¶ Bricklaying  

¶ Footings for the external ramp 

¶ Concreting the ramp and landing  

¶ External stairs  

¶ Painting and  

¶ Internal cupboards.  
 
Included are some photographs of the gymnasium and I 
look forward to providing additional news in the next 
newsletter!   
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New Adventure Playground Update 
One of the highlights of being a school 
principal is that I have the pleasure and 
joy in seeing the delight in the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦŀŎŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
last Tuesday it was even more special 
as the new Year 3 to 6 adventure 
playground was available for the 
children to use! It certainly has been a 
fabulous addition to our school 
facilities and should be a wonderful 
asset for many years to come. Included 
are some photographs of the children 
enjoying the new playground!  

 
Our New School Pets 
Our Bluetongue Lizard 
The children have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know our new school 
pet, a beautiful bluetongue lizard who is yet to be named.  However, the 
School Captains are overseeing a process to name it which involves: 
1. Taking suggestions from the entire school community  
2. Shortlisting the suggestions to 4 names 
3. Providing the children with the opportunity to vote on their favourite 

name from the list provided, votes close on Friday 23rd March 
4. Announce the name with the most votes at the final assembly of the 

term, Thursday 29th March. 
 
²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ǇŜǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
community at the final assembly and also in our first newsletter of Term 
Two.  
Rumer the Guide Dog in Training 
This week we also welcomed Rumer to our school family, a beautiful 
ƎƻƭŘŜƴ [ŀōǊŀŘƻǊ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ {ŜŜƛƴƎ 9ȅŜ 5ƻƎǎ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ό{95!ύ tǳǇǇȅ 
Training program. This year Ms. Kate Wheeler (5D) and her class will be 
looking after Rumer as she begins her initial training to eventually 
become a guide dog. However everyone will be able to have the 
opportunity to meet and handle Rumer over time.   

 This year is the second year in which our school is partaking in such a program 
as we work towards assisting other community organisations. We refer to this 
ŀǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ άǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ 
more information in forthcoming newsletters.  
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Cultural Diversity Week ς άtǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ .ŜƭƻƴƎέ  
As a multicultural and very diverse school it is very important that 
we continue to acknowledge and celebrate our diversity, 
interculturalism and transnationalism. This year we have organised 
a very comprehensive program involving a special assembly, 
Harmony Day, Class Buddy tasks and a home learning task for all 
members of our school community to complete ς please refer to a 
recent Compass post for full details!  
A sincere thank you to all of our families for your wonderful support 
throughout the week in particular the home learning tasks and for 
allowing the childǊŜƴ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ άǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǊǘŜŦŀŎǘέ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
Included in this newsletter is a ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘ ƻŦ IŀǎŀƴΩǎ ό¸ŜŀǊ рύ 
home learning which depicts the various groupǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƛǎ άǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ 
ōŜƭƻƴƎέ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƛƴ hǊŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
National Dress. 

 
Congratulations to the following children! 
We often discuss the importance of following your dreams and making a difference to the world in which we live in with the 
children. This fortnight I am extremely proud to share the wonderful initiative demonstrated and the incredible achievements 
of the following children:  

 Dihein and Akein 
A few weeks ago brothers Dihein (Year 6) and Akein (Year 4) 
ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜŘ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴΣ άaǊΦ /ŀǘŀƭŀƴƻ Ƙƻǿ ŎƻƳŜ 
ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΩǎ 
DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀǇǇŜŀƭΚέ 
aȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǿŀǎΣ ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ because we have supported other 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊέΦ  
The children then asked if it would be possible to support the 
Good Friday Appeal this year, naturally the answer was 
ABSOLUTELY!  
 
Dihein and Akein have since organised a school raffle with the 
prizes including a Coffee Machine, a Newtons Cradle, $30 
ITunes Card and much more. 
 
To participate the children will need to purchase raffle tickets 
as per the following:  

¶ 1 ticket for $1 

¶ 3 tickets for $2 

¶ 10 tickets for $5 
 
Congratulations and well done Dihein and Akein for 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΩǎ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀǇǇŜŀƭ 
and for organising the raffle. I encourage all families to 
support the boys in their quest to raise much needed funds for 
ǘƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘΣ ƪeep an eye out for our 
school to be announced and featured during the appeal! 
 
We look forward to announcing the amount raised at the final 
assembly of the term and also in the first newsletter of next 
term!  

 

Arjun (Year 6) competed in the Victorian Aged Rapid 
Chess championships at Glen Waverley Secondary 
College. He competed against approximately 20 children 
in the under 11 age group and after a gruelling day of 
playing chess, Arjun was awarded the overall winner. Well 
done and congratulations Arjun as this is a fantastic 
achievement!  
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 Congratulations to the following children! 
Sophea and Sophia (both in Year 6) decided that they would like to 
raise some funds to support the Fred Hollows Foundation. Their idea 
ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǎƭƛƳŜ όŀǘ ƘƻƳŜύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǎŜƭƭ ƛǘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ΧΦ ²Ƙŀǘ 
a great idea and plan! However, they had to make so much slime as 
the demand was enormous and they sold out on both occasions the 
slime was available. Never the less, the girls and their assistant 
Hesara were outstanding in not only their endeavour but also their 
willingness to make a difference, in total they raised $132.80 ς well 
done and congratulations girls as I, your families and the entire 
school community are very proud of you!  

 
Alex (Year 6) competed in the Regional Swimming Championships 
last Friday and over the weekend he sent me the following email: 

 
Hello Mr. Catalano 
I went to the Regionals Swimming finals and I had a great day. 
Freestyle was my first event and I swam a time of 32.58 seconds and I 
finished second which I was happy about because I beat my 
teammate who is usually faster than me. In butterfly, I came fourth, 
which I am really proud of because I got a new time of 38.25 seconds.  
 
I felt very proud of myself because I got my best times and I cannot 
believe that I beat my friend.   
Thank you. 

 

Well done and congratulations Alex as it is a fantastic achievement to  
qualify for the Regional Finals and to come second and also achieve your personal best is super human!  
 
Once again, congratulations to all of the above children as your efforts and willingness to challenges yourselves are 
exceptional!  
 
Annual Swimming Program  
Our annual swimming program has once again been a huge success with the children thoroughly enjoying and learning a great 
deal from their lessons. Once again, a sincere thank you everyone as it is never easy organising bathers, swimming caps, 
goggles, towels etc on top of all of the usual school supplies. 
Thank you to the numerous parents who were able to come along and assist the children, the staff for the amazing 
contribution and congratulations to Mr McCormick and Mrs Lowe for tƘŜ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
swimming program.  

 
Twilight Sports  
Due to publishing timelines, I am writing this newsletter piece before our annual Twilight Sports, it is my hope that we have 
perfect weather so everyone can have the most amazing time. I look forward to sharing some of the highlights in the first 
newsletter of Term Two!  Included in this newsletter are photographs of the night. 

 
School Visits  
As a proactive and leading school we are often visited by other schools as they are keen to learn from us. Over the last few 
weeks the following visits have taken place: 

¶ Friday 9th March ς Upwey South PS 

¶ Monday 19th March ς Jells Park PS and also four principals from schools in New Zealand  

¶ Wednesday 21st March ς The Basin PS and 

¶ Wednesday 28th March ς Kilsyth PS 
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 Naturally it is an honour and privilege to host other schools which also affirms the wonderful practice being undertaken 
throughout our school. A sincere thank you to the staff who led the various visits and to our wonderful teachers and 
students for being willing to answer numerous questions and for highlighting how much they value teaching and learning.  
 
School Photos 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ǇŜǊ ǳǎǳŀƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ς I cannot 
express the sheer delight in their faces as they shared them with me! I was also so pleased to hear from some of the 
children and their parents that they plan to send the photographs overseas to grandparents etc. How wonderful is this and 
another reason why our school is so special!  
I hope everyone is pleased with the photos, if not, please do not hesitate to see or contact me as school photos are a 
fantastic memento for many, many years to come and as such, they need to be perfect.  
 
Vacation Care Program 
Once again our school will be implementing our very own Vacation Care (Holiday Care) program during the forthcoming 
holidays. Included in this newsletter is an overview of the program and the associated costs. Please be aware that ALL 
FAMILIES are entitled to a 50% rebate (which is not means tested) plus a further rebate which is determined by your 
ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ 2016-2017 annual taxable income. If you have any questions pertaining to the Vacation Care program please do 
not hesitate to contact or see Maddy (OSHC coordinator) or refer to our school website.  
Also, as Monday 16th April is a Curriculum Day, child care will also be provided on this day.  
 
Next Week, the School Holidays and our Next Curriculum Day 
Please be aware of the following: 

¶ Next week (the final week of Term One) I will be on leave and in my absence, Mrs Helen Tomecek will be the Acting 
Principal 

¶ The final day of Term One is Thursday 29th March and the children will be dismissed at 2:30 

¶ The final day of term is a free dress day, there is no cost to participate  

¶ After School Care will commence at 2:30  

¶ Vacation Care is available throughout the school holidays (except for the public holidays)  

¶ The first day of Term Two is Tuesday 17th April due to Monday 16th April being a Curriculum Day. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish the families who celebrate Easter a very Happy Easter, and everyone a fabulous school 
holiday break. I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 17th April. 

 
Principal Awards 
As Principal I ensure that I am involved in the learning process as much as possible and as such strongly encourage all 
students to share their learning with mŜΦ ¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜȅ 
received an award printed in the school newsletter. This is something I cherish dearly as do the children and their families.  

 

 CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS WHO 
w9/9L±95 ! twLb/Lt![Ω{ !²!w5 w9/9b¢[¸Υ  
 
Prep B 

¶ Hunar for being a very supportive friend 
Prep C 

¶ Swanya for drawing 2 beautiful pictures of her family 
for my office  

Prep D 

¶ Nakul and Vinudi for chunking words as they expand 
their understanding of spelling and the English 
language  

Prep E 

¶ Senaya and Taneesha for being very supportive friends 

 

PRINCIPALôS 

AWARD  
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Principal Awards ό/ƻƴǘΩŘύ 
 
1C 

¶ Neev, Elsie, Marcus and Lulu for being mathematical 
wizards  

1E 

¶ Dinethya and Mikaela for making beautiful and heartfelt 
cards  

¶ Elisha and Saumya for writing a very descriptive book  

¶ Jag and Sean for being very supportive friends 
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2D 

¶ Otis for taking lots of photographs for his storyboard  

¶ Meher for sharing photos from when he was in India   
 
3A 

¶ Thinuli and Saseni for providing each other with really productive feed forward when conducting partner reading  

¶ Hannah for being a very supportive friend  
3B 

¶ Oneja for writing a heartfelt acrostic poem about our school  
3D 

¶ Elsha for writing a descriptive narrative with suspense and action as featured in the Kids Corner section of our 
newsletter  

¶ Jahzarah and Burhan for making a terrific start to their narratives  
3E 

¶ Kenuli, Birti, Sid, Maahir, Krish and Ananya for using thinking tracks to keep track of what they are reading to achieve 
their learning goals  

¶ Deanna for using a variety of strategies to solve a challenging mathematical equation  

¶ Esme for being an outstanding friend  

¶ Aanoushka and Afsheen for writing a heartfelt acrostic poem about our school 
 
4D 

¶ Dennika and Siyumi for being exceptionally honest and responsible members of our school community  

 

 5A 

¶ Sanuli and Hansi for working cooperatively in order to work 
out how to solve the perimeter of composite shapes 

5B 

¶ Hasan for being a very supportive friend, he helped another 
child who was distressed about something and also for 
receiving a trophy from his soccer club  

¶ Tharusha for receiving a 3rd place medal from the Kew 
Swimming Club. He achieved a 3rd place in backstroke at a 
recent meeting swimming 50m in 48.62 seconds  

¶ Hassan for incredible attention to detail while following a 
pattern  

¶ Rivith for being a supportive friend 

¶ Hasan for creating an outstanding poster for Cultural 
Diversity Week which depicts the numerous places in which 
he belongs  

 

PRINCIPALôS 

AWARD  
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 Principal Awards ό/ƻƴǘΩŘύ 
5C 

¶ Tanush, Julia, and Jayda for amazing contributions to Cultural Diversity week 
5D 

¶ Blake for making extra effort with his learning  

¶ Charlie for being a great friend who supports his peers at every opportunity  
 
6C 

¶ Sandhi and Vicky for creating very deep Maths goals and then finding the relevant evidence to support when the 
goals were achieved  

 
Wishing everyone a safe and happy fortnight,  
Frank Catalano 
Principal  

 

PRINCIPALôS 

AWARD  

Helping your child with read ing  

at home or in the classroom  

Would you like some tips on how to help your child with their reading? If so, you are 
ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀ άtŀǊŜƴǘ IŜƭǇŜǊǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳέ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
staffroom on Monday the 23rd of April at 9.30-11.00 a.m. 

If you are available to help with reading with and to children at school, please let your 
teacher know.  

I am looking forward to meeting you there and working with many of you in the 
classrooms. 

Thanks, 

Mrs Lyn Clugg. 

Reading Recovery Teacher 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ANDREA LOWE ï ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL  

 

It is widely recognized that sleep is important for children's health and well-being and that 

long-term lack of sleep is associated with a wide range of negative health outcomes.  But 

ǿƘŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ ŘǳǊŀǘƛƻƴΚ  Iƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǎƭŜŜǇ 

do children actually need? 

A study from the National Sleep Foundation recommends that children aged 6-13 years 

sleep for 10-11 hours per night.  A study from McGill University in Montreal adds that when 

children aged seven to eleven sleep a single hour less than usual, they exhibit increased 

behavioural problems, including irritability, frustration and difficulty paying attention. All of 

these add unnecessary challenges to the learning process.  

Tiredness results in reduced functioning of the prefrontal cortex including executive 

functions involved in the control of attention and emotion, including difficulties with 

focussed attention, low threshold to express negative affect, and difficulty modulating 

impulses and emotions. We have all experienced this at some point, and recognise that is 

not the optimal condition for learning. 

So how can we ensure that children receive optimal amount of sleep each night? The 

National Sleep Foundation has these tips:- 

¶ Teach school-aged children about healthy sleep habits. 

¶ Continue to emphasize need for regular and consistent sleep schedule and bedtime 

routine. 

¶ Make the child's bedroom conducive to sleep ς dark, cool and quiet. 

¶ Keep TV and computers out of the bedroom. 

¶ Avoid caffeine. 

 

{ƻ ǿƘŀǘ Řƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ D²t{ Řƻ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇΚ  

¶ Chandana (mum of Niyati in 1E) says a warm bath and quiet time before bed helps. 

¶ Amanda in 6B says she follows her routine of washing her face, putting on her pyjamas, 

tying up her hair before she sleeps, and sleeps best in her own comfortable bed. 

¶ Ryan from 1E says he also follows a routine to make sure he sleeps well. 

¶ Children and parents at GWPS generally report bedtimes between 7pm and 9pm. 

¶ Most of our learners wake up around 7am, giving them a healthy 10-12  

hours sleep each night. 

 

{ƭŜŜǇ ƛǎ ŀ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ƎƻŜǎΣ  

ά! ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŀȅΗέ 

 

HOW MUCH SLEEP IS ENOUGH? 
 



The ñKidsô Cornerò section of our school newsletter provides the opportunity 

 for the children to showcase their talents or communicate something special   

 

This ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǇƛŜŎe is a narrative from Elsha (Year 3).  

 

Alien Invasion 
 

Leroyõs parentsõ bright blue car screeched of into the distance leaving 

Leroy in the dust. His parents had gone on holiday leaving Leroy all  alone. 

He knew how to cook and how to open the front door. He would be fineé. 

or not?  
 
 

 

As Dr Grimm and Leroy skedaddled towards Leroyõs house, they could see the aliens blowing up 

houses and building more òalien fortsó. When they arrived at the gas factory, Dr Grimm pulled out a 

bomb and blew up the factory! An eerie glow came from Leroyõs hand. He was holding a nuclear stick. 

His shoes pounded onto the ground, squeaking to a stop in front of the biggest alien. He raised his 

weapon and BAM, POW, CRASH: Leroy had saved the world.  

 

Straight after that a bright, neon, blue car skidded to a stop in front of him. His parents rushed out 

and smothered Leroy in hugs and smooches. Later that evening Leroy stayed in bed, the invisibility 

cloak next to him.  
 

He had a babysitter named Dr Grimm who only came on weekends. Dr Grimm was 

very rich and grumpy. He hated children. Dr Grimm even had the money to buy an 

Invisibility Cloak.  

Leroy was twelve years old and his parents had given him Tur bo Jump shoes when he was little. 

Leroy had a strong desire to grow up and become a millionaire.  
 

 In the hours of darkness, Leroy awoke with a start. He had heard the menacing, mashing, metallic 

sounds of murderous machines grinding to a halt outside. He threw on a nightgown and rushed down 

the stairs. Leroy flung open the door and gasped. Aliens the size of chairs were in his back garden!  
 

Slowly the aliens turned around and faced Leroy.  He was stuck to the ground like a wax statue in 

fear. Two laser beams shot out the aliensõ bodies and started firing bullets at Leroy. Leroy dived into 

some bushes for cover and watched in terror as the aliens shot down his front door. They had this 

metal lic sort of voice. The noise was deafening as the aliens bashed down the house. As he watched 

wide-eyed, the aliens built an enormous òalien toweró. 
 

Soon he climbed out of the bushes and dashed to Dr Grimmõs house. Dr Grimm ushered Leroy inside 

and slammed the door. As Dr Grimm opened the door a ladder came up. Leroy started climbing down 

followed by Dr Grimm. Deep inside the secret lair Dr Grimm reached for a handle, CLICK! The lights 

came on. 
 

 

In the middle of the room there was a small glass case. Dr Grimm pressed 

three buttons on a  wall and WHOOSH! The glass case had opened. Inside 

there was a plaque laid on top of a cloak. The plaque read: INVISIBILITY 

CLOAK. Leroy gasped as Dr Grimm placed the cloak on Leroyõs shoulder. He 

could feel his body tingling. He was invisible.  
 



Happy Birthday to the following students who celebrate their 

special day during the second half of March:   
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Term 1, Issue 4 

Prep A: Arjun 
Prep B: Izzy 
Prep C: Geetham 
Prep E: Jonathan, Vishan and Eman 
1A: Mithul and Vedanth  
1D: Ileesha  
1E: Aahan  
2A: Shavini  
2D: Aletea, Yuven and Jordan  
3C: Ella  
3D: Nivritti and Ivan 
3E: Ananya  
4A: Elijah, Hasaru, Nuoyan and Diya  
4B: Cheniru 
4C: Marilyn  
4D: Hansalee  
5B: Amrish and Chanu  
5C: Elaine, Julia and Harunyah  
5D: Ken Ji and Venu 
6A: Shawn 
6B: Evan 
6C: Kavi 
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